
St Helens Residents Association 
and St Quintin & Woodlands 

Neighbourhood Forum

Thursday 13th May 2021

On Zoom



Agenda for this evening

1. Elections for members of the St Helens RA and StQW Forum 
management committees

2. Financial Report

3. Latimer Road  - RBKC Draft Design Code for Units 1-14

4. RBKC consultation on extension of Oxford Gardens 
Conservation Area

5. RBKC consultation on Kensal Canalside SPD

6. Items for our next meeting (St Helens Gardens, OPDC Local 
Plan)

7. Any other business



SHRA/StQW elections to management cttees

SHRA and StQW remain as bodies with separate constitutions but same 
membership (380 members) and shared open meetings

StQW Forum is the body legally ‘designated’ for the neighbourhood 
plan.  The Forum applied successfully for renewed designation, which 
runs for 5 years until July 2023.

The two management committees share several of the same members 
and have been meeting together as one committee since 2016/7 to 
keep things simple

Vacancies on each management committee.  No nominations received 
prior to this AGM.



Draft Design Code 
Units 1-14 Latimer Road



Background
Government is now keen on the use of design codes to improve the 
quality of new development

And to restore more public trust in the planning system – follow up to 
Building Better Building Beautiful Commission/National Design Code

RBKC agreed to prepare a code for Units 1-14 following many 
objections last summer to redevelopment proposals for Unit 10

Latimer Preservation Society was formed

Unit 10 proposals were withdrawn

Unit 11 proposals were refused by RBKC earlier this year

Redevelopment of Unit 1 is now under construction

StQW Neighbourhood Plan sets policies for the street – in force today





Back in February 2016 we agreed at an open meeting at St Helens Church Hall on amended 
wording for a policy on building heights at Units 1-14.
This image was used at that time, showing the Morelli building with its top floor studio at 
approx 14m height



Redevelopment 
of Unit 1 was 
discussed at ant 
open meeting in 
February 2019 
and granted 
planning 
permission in 
May 2019.

Now under 
construction.



Proposals for Unit 
10 submitted to 
RBKC summer 2020 
and later 
withdrawn

Applicants 
continuing to 
consider a revised 
application



Proposed 
redevelopment of 
Unit 11 December 
2020

Refused by RBKC on 
grounds of design 
and choice of 
materials (not on 
building height)



Prepared by RBKC 
planning and urban 
design officers with 
input from 

• StQW Forum 
committee

• Latimer Road 
Preservation Group

• Building owners

This version remains a 
Draft.  StQW/SHRA has 
not signed up to it.



Building height was from 
the start one of the most 
contentious issues

This is what the Draft now 
says

a) Three storeys with 
setback preferred

b) Four storeys with a 
setback fifth, with a 
detailed 
daylight/sunlight study

Building owners argue 
that even b) is only 
marginally viable for 
redevelopment



Primary and 
secondary 
frontages

Primary frontages 
(shown in blue) to 
be ‘active’ and 
‘uncluttered’.

No balconies 
facing the street



The Design Code seeks
‘tripartite’ design of 
frontages onto Latimer 
Road

With brick as the 
predominant material 
to be used



Gaps between 
buildings

Units 7-14 
should have 3m 
gaps (to let 
extra light into 
the street)
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